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First of all, I would like to thank the members of the Expert Mechanism for preparing this report. 
When we talk about the implementation of the rights of Indigenous peoples, it is important to understand what tools we have and what we can use for this purpose. Of course, when we talk about passing laws or amending constitutions, the political will of the state  places a crucial role. 
However, sometimes other factors can also hinder this process. The EMRIP research correctly observes that the ongoing armed aggression of Russia against Ukraine hinders the legislative implementation of the right to self-determination, as granting national-territorial autonomy to the Crimean Tatars is the best form of realization of the right to internal self-determination in accordance with Articles 3 and 4 of the UN Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples. However, this requires amending the Constitution of Ukraine, which is not possible under martial law. 
Unfortunately, it was only after losing control over the peninsula that the Ukrainian authorities stopped seeing a security threat in the realization of the rights of Indigenous peoples. It took Ukraine 30 years of independence and 7 years of occupation of Crimea, the homeland of Indigenous peoples, to adopt the Law on Indigenous Peoples of Ukraine. It was only after 2014 that relevant regulations were adopted in Ukraine, while the factual recognition of the subjectivity of the Crimean Tatars had existed since 1991, including in 1995, when the Mejlis of the Crimean Tatar People was accredited to the UN Intersessional Working Group to develop the UN Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples (UNDRIP). In accordance with UN ECOSOC Decision, the Mejlis of the Crimean Tatar People was recognized as an Indigenous peoples’ organization and, as such, was admitted to the work in the UN. 
However, the implementation of the rights of Indigenous peoples is fundamental to ensuring the security and territorial integrity not only of Ukraine but of any country, as it is a guarantee of stability. Therefore, it is important that relevant norms and principles are enshrined in legislative acts at all levels. However, the mere fact of adopting relevant decisions is not enough; it is important that they are implemented and  to be effective in practice. For example, in August 2022, the Cabinet of Ministers of Ukraine adopted the Procedure for Establishing the Legal Status of Representative Bodies of Indigenous Peoples of Ukraine. On June 5, 2023, the Mejlis of the Crimean Tatar People submitted a package of documents regarding the establishment of the legal status of the Mejlis as the representative body of the Crimean Tatar people, but no decision has been made yet. 
In turn, the occupying Russian authorities do not recognize the Crimean Tatars as an Indigenous people; moreover, they use their homeland, Crimea, as a platform for the ongoing full-scale war against Ukraine. 
Indigenous peoples and their rights should not be tools in political struggles and speculations by governments or countries. We should not be hostages to the so-called "goodwill" of the state and those who personify it. Indigenous peoples need systematic actions and sustainable solutions for the realization of their rights.
